National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

August 13, 2016

Christ Episcopal Church – 20 West First Street, Dayton

Attendance: Richard Payne (President), Tim Janning, Gloria Robinson, Robert Spangler, Dr. Carolyn Peters, Wanda Sloan, Charles Boyken, Vincent Boyken, Karen Freyvogel, Terry More, Dylan Hildebrand, Debbie Williamitis and Laurie Spangler (guest), .
Mr. Richard Payne called the meeting to order at 1:00pm and Dr. Carolyn Peters gave the prayer.  
President’s Release
Mr. Mark Ricobono talked about the NFB EQ program, which is a program for students to learn about engineering design.  The entire group is new to the Federation.  Also, he talked about the NFB of Maryland BELL program taking place at the Jernigan Institute.  
Mr. ricobono talked about the Federation’s work on kiosks.  A settlement on July 26 was an agreement with Pursuant Health to make their kiosks accessible.  This is the first agreement in the health care industry regarding accessible kiosks.  A lawsuit was also filed in the State of New York regarding their inaccessible kiosks.  Other kiosks will be included, since these devices are the wave of the future.  
Finally, he talked about Meet the Blind month in October.  Chapters should discuss what activities we want to do to get out into the community and to spread awareness, truth about blindness and the Federation’s work.

The World Blind Union will be meeting in the U.S. this month.  The blind driver challenge drive will be present, offering rides to individuals.  The car will be driven by a blind driver.
Additional Discussion: Mr. Payne asked Karen Freyvogel to talk about herself and her opinions of the first NFB chapter meeting she attended.  She said that she was impressed with how Tim provides the treasurer’s report. She was also interested in how Robert took minutes on his laptop and reads them in Braille.  Mr. Payne complimented this by acknowledging that our chapter is diverse, with individuals utilizing various technologies.  
Secretary Report

Robert Spangler read the report; a Motion for its passage was made by Gloria Robinson and seconded by Debbie Williamitis.
Treasurer Report

Tim Janning read the report; a Motion for its passage was made by Gloria Robinson and seconded by Wanda Sloan.

Carolyn Peters offered to donate $20 to Karen’s Flower Service.  She suggested that we give others the opportunity to make motions.
Speaker from Board of Elections

The speaker did not show.  The group held a discussion about voting issues.  Most people in attendance were registered voters.  

Straight talk about blindness

Mr. Payne asked Dylan Hildebrand how he found out about our chapter.  He said that his sister was part of one in Pennsylvania and had told him about it.  Mr. Payne asked him what he would have to offer a chapter and he responded that he doesn’t know.  Mr. Payne suggested some things such as communicating, attending meetings, etc.  He told him to reach out to people in the chapter any time he wishes to talk to us.  
He next asked Mr. Janning how he joined the Federation.  He responded that he attended some meetings in the early 80s but hadn’t gotten involved.  He then attended a meeting in 2011 and joined at that time.  Ms. Williamitis said that she learned that, you can’t control what has happened to you but you can keep it from reducing you, which is a speech by Mayo Angelu.  Several others contributed to the conversation.
Cookout and Bike Ride

September 10

Bald Cyprus Shelter at Island Metro Park 101 East Helena Street, Dayton; it’s the second shelter upon entering the park.  11:00am-5:00pm
State Convention Information 

Mr. Payne said that the state convention is in the early stages of planning.  It will be in the Doubletree in Independence, Ohio outside of Cleveland.  Room rates are at $89 plus tax.  A new process for registration is also being worked on.  All prices will remain the same at this point in time.  The discussion continued.  Mr. Payne talked about the ongoing telephone conferences regarding convention planning.  
Mr. Spangler talked about transportation.  Mr. Payne said that someone would have to offer to drive and the chapter would have to coordinate finding a driver, etc.  

Project Mobility Report

Ms. Sloan talked about a meeting held with Project Mobility.  They are conducting a survey to find out what routes are most frequently used.  Protesting is still occurring at the Dayton Mall regarding the lack of a bus stop there.  Access Center for Independent Living is suing RTA and the Dayton Mall.  
Other business  

Dayton Diabetic Association has a free event on November 5 at Sinclair.  It was suggested that the chapter could set up a table for passing out information.  A mammogram booth and information for diabetics will also be available.  

Adjournment

Meeting adjourned: 2:52pm
